
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
March 5, 2013
Present:  John Hollowell, Chair;  Helen Prince, Secretary;  John Lewis, Gary Loew, Bob 

               Orsini, Mark Switzer, Tay Vaughn, Donna Wilson, Steve Dean, Bob Ruhling
Absent:   Fran Armstrong, Bill Gray

Chair John Hollowell called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The minutes of the February meeting were approved as distributed.  Bob Ruhling thanked John for agreeing to step in as Chair, and noted that the new members were chosen for their qualifications/expertise for this committee. Fran Armstrong was slated to report on Chestnut Cabin but was unable to attend due to illness. Tay Vaughn stated that new doors had been ordered for Chestnut Cabin and will be installed when they arrive.   John Hollowell then stated that he had accepted the re-appointment because of his concern about our water system. 
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE LIAISONS

1. Beach and Cliffs:  Helen reported for Norman Prince that after months of frustration, the permit for the toe revetments has finally been received and work will hopefully begin the week of March 18th.  There is a $9000 mitigation fee which will be paid over three years. Peter Vogt and some of his colleagues have already removed a portion of the growth along the base of the cliff below the Arbuckle house, and have taken pictures of the cliff that was exposed.  Steve noted that we have all the baskets (34),  rock will be delivered soon, and the filter cloth order  has arrived.
2. SCA Board:  Bob Ruhling reported that the Board had approved the Lake Ann motion(to revert the lake back to its natural state) recommended by the OAC at the February meeting. The recommendation must now be presented to the membership at the Spring Meeting and receive a 2/3 affirmative vote before work can be done.  We need to build a rationale for an article in SCAN to “sell” the idea to the members. Mark Switzer stated that when Lake Ann was built, it was thought that there was enough watershed to support a healthy lake but that has never happened.  Also, in the early days, it could be used for supplying water for fire-fighting, and for community activities such as an alternative swimming place when the jellyfish are in the Bay and ice skating in winter.  Now we do not need it for fire-fighting as the fire company tankers now have greater water capacity (and we have more fire companies in the county), and we have a swimming pool. There is also a mosquito issue.   Having it go back to the natural state will not solve the mosquito issue but may help.  It was the consensus that we need to have some specific costs for the project before our next meeting in April. Mark Switzer was directed to write a paragraph on why we do not need Lake Ann for fire-fighting—we need it by our next meeting. 
The Board also approved the recommendation to issue boat stickers by April 1st, and also the suggestion that all separate parts belonging to boats also have stickers(masts, etc.).

Finally, the SCA Board authorized the OAC to (a) obtain quotes for installing a new well, 

(b) investigate the cost of purchasing, installing, and maintaining arsenic filters for Well #3, and (c) creating a briefing for the Spring Meeting to justify taking the money from the Repair and Replacement Fund.   We need a majority affirmative vote from the members to proceed with the water system repair/upgrades.
 Bob also reported that the Huether’s building permit has been granted, and if any of us are queried about the “Bald Eagle” issue, the Huethers  are working with the US Fish and Wildlife Service and they have  permission to build within  a specific time period this summer without disturbing the eagle nesting period. 
COMMUNITY MANAGERS REPORT

The following items were discussed. The complete Community Manager’s Report is attached to these minutes.

1. Water System:  We will have a scheduled water tower maintenance done this spring/summer—cost $7000. Water tower will be painted. 
Well #2 – Received two bids for abandoning the well from Calvert Well Drilling ($1,500) and A.C. Schultes ($2,250).  The job will go to Calvert Well Drilling. They will fill it with Bentonite to prevent cross contamination of the aquifer.  Tearing down the well house is not included in the bid.  John H. stated that we need to check the source of power for the lights at the guard house to see if it comes from that well house or from the office before we tear down the pump house.

New well at water tower site(Well #5) – Bids were requested from Calvert Well Drilling and A.C Schultes.  The pipe size requested was 8”. Calvert Well Drilling did not submit a bid as they cannot do anything over 6 “and recommended A.C.Schultes.    A.C. Schultes bid was $67,520 for drilling the well and $20,900 for a pump house—total $88,420. Other companies have not responded.  This will be in the Nanjemoy Aquifer(350’ deep).  This also does not include the power hook-up from SMECO.
Well #3 – One estimate for an arsenic filter system is $100K - $150K with a filter that needs replacing every 7-10 years. This estimate does not include annual maintenance costs. It is also thought that the current pump house at Well #3 might be too small for the arsenic filter system.  

Steve noted that if we do have a new well dug at the water tower site, we should  consider installing a security fence so we need to get a bid for this to present to the membership. 

Discussion centered around a 6” well pipe vs. an  8 ”well pipe. It was the consensus that we need more information before we can make a decision. A suggestion was made to hire an outside engineering firm to help us make the right decision. After more discussion, Motion by Tay Vaughn, seconded by Gary Loew,to hire an engineering consultant to look at our system and make recommendations for a design for future needs.  Motion failed.  No decisions or recommendations were made at this time. 
Steve suggested that we meet with George Hansen, CRE,  and MDE,  to help us decide what size pipe we should get.  John Hollowell stated that he will form a sub-committee to meet with George and/or MDE, and come up with all the pros and cons to present to the rest of the OAC.  The committee will consist of John Hollowell, Mark Switzer, Steve Dean, and Donna Wilson. Helen Prince will take notes.   It was decided to have a SPECIAL OAC MEETING on Tuesday, March 19, 2013, at 7:00 PM to talk about the subcommittee’s findings and to formulate a recommendation.
We also need to develop a plan to give to MDE to mediate the arsenic problem by May 1st. We can shut down Well #3, and we will have enough water from the other two wells to supply the community.  Mark noted that we cannot shut it down Well #3 completely, as we may have to use it as a back-up if one of the other wells is out of service.   Motion by Mark Switzer, seconded by Bob Orsini, to shut down Well #3, and use Wells # 1 and #4 to supply the community water.  We will keep Well #3’s pump in working order , by recycling the pump weekly, to use in an emergency situation. Passed unanimously.  
Note:  We are allowed to draw 33,000 gal/day from the Nanjemoy Aquifer (Well #1) and 17,000 gal/day form the Aquifer Aquifer. These numbers are based on the average daily usage in a year. Some months are higher; some are lower. 
2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool

Wood chips – Steve stated that we have an excess of wood chips both at the Gate A mailbox area, and at the Green Dump. (We have been allowing tree contractors to dump at those sites.)  Motion by John Lewis, seconded by Donna Wilson, to stop ALL dumping of wood chips at both sites until further notice. Passed unanimously. 
Steve will post signs and also notify the various tree contractors as he sees them.

Lake Ann – Met with Ron Babcock from Calvert Soil and Conservation District regarding permits/requirements for dam removal. Robin Munnikhuysen will come look to see what we have to do for MDE. 
OLD BUSINESS
1. Barn Cleanout  - Everyone who might have an interest in the stuff inside has been contacted.  Deadline is June 1st.  Tay was given permission to see what he might like to have.

2. Boat stickers – Donna stated that she has the stickers and has drafted guidelines for using the Board Storage Yard which must be signed when you get a sticker.  Steve noted that DNR will remove abandoned power boats if we charge $15 a sticker for those boats with motors, and they are proven to be abandoned later on.  Donna will look further into this.

3. Storm drains – Gerald and Nick have been working on cleaning these. We can re-visit the other drainage problems at a later date.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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